English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

March 7, 2006

John Prush called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Prush, John Lindley, Geoff Ruonavaara, Nancy Case, Byron Callies, and Valerie Alleman.  

Visitors present:  None.

It was moved by Nancy, seconded by Pat and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the January 17, 2006 regular meeting as presented.

Visitor Comments:

There were no visitor comments.

Budget and Financial:

Nancy presented the current year budget and revenues and expenditures.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously, to approve the budget and finance report as presented.

Nancy reported that Granger has placed unpaid resident’s accounts on vacation until April 30th.  The board concurred with Veronica Davis’ request to continue as the Granger contact person.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by John L. and passed unanimously, that Pat call all unpaid dues/trash residents on April 1st giving them until April 30th to pay their balance due or we will pursue our legal options.

New Business:
Fence of Sara & John Mason, Lot 71 – It was moved by John L., seconded by Byron and passed unanimously, to concur with the fence & shed committee in approval of the fence for Sara & John Mason, Lot 71, as presented.

Committee Appointments for 2006:

Web site maintenance – Byron

Welcoming committee – Valerie, Nancy, & Geoff

Fence & shed committee – Byron, John L., & Geoff

Pond signage – Nancy/Chuck

Lawn & snow contract – John P. & John L.

Bylaws committee – John P. & Geoff

It was determined that a letter should be sent to all residents notifying them of the new board with contact information and including a copy of the sheet for signing up for e-mail notification.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, April 13, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at 1555 Groombridge Drive.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the April 13, 2006 regular meeting.
